
 

 
 
 

BOARD OF PUBLIC HEALTH 
Summary of November 9, 2021 Meeting 

 
 
John Haupert, Vice-Chair, called the meeting to order at 1:02 p.m. 
 
The Board members attending were:  John Haupert, Vice-Chair; Dr. Mitch Rodriguez, Secretary; Dr. 
Robert Cowles III; Dr. Cynthia Mercer; Dr. Kathryn Cheek; Major General Thomas Carden, Jr.; Dr. 
Sangmin Ryan Shin. 
 
The Board received COVID-19 updates from Cherie Drenzek, DVM, MS, State Epidemiologist; Alex 
Millman, M.D., Chief Medical Officer; and Nancy Nydam, Director of Communications. 
 
Due to technical difficulties, no actions were taken by the Board. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 1:51 p.m. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


